
From: Morris, Steve
To: 'Chip Huggins' <ChipHuggins@schouse.gov>

Date: 2/1/2017 11:11:25 AM
Subject: RE: Ed Hammond - 101 Mobility

Chip,
Ed Hammond was here today and met with 2 specialist up here. I sat in for a while to learn
about the product.
Hopefully Ed Hammond was pleased with the response. Let me know if he was not happy.
I know you are enjoying our ne Governor.
Steve

Steve Morris
Executive Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910
smorris@aging.sc.gov

-----Original Message-----
From: Chip Huggins [mailto:ChipHuggins@schouse.gov]
Sent: Friday, January 6, 2017 6:36 PM
To: Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov>
Cc: ehammond@101mobility.com
Subject: Re: Ed Hammond - 101 Mobility

Awesome thank you best to all your family - Happy New Year & thanks for all you do!

Sent from my iPhone

> On Jan 6, 2017, at 6:35 PM, Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov> wrote:
>
> Chip,
> I just got a computer about 30 minutes ago.
> I will call Ed Hammond on Monday to talk, get some information, and set up a meeting.
> Hope your weekend warm and dry.
> Steve
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: Chip Huggins [mailto:ChipHuggins@schouse.gov]
> Sent: Friday, January 06, 2017 11:39 AM
> To: Morris, Steve
> Cc: ehammond@101mobility.com
> Subject: Ed Hammond - 101 Mobility
>
> Steve - I hope all is well with you and your getting ready for a good weekend. Could you or one of
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your staff members please reach out to my dear friend and constituent Ed Hammond
1-803-920-3573(cell) & his email CC'd above - you may also know him because his wife Jan
Hammond is on the Lexington Richland School District Five Board - he is with a company 101
Mobility that does a lot that helps a lot of the aging population and I would like for him to meet with 
you or the appropriate folks in your office as soon as possible. Thanks very much for your time and 
for all you do and again have a great weekend!
> Sincerely,
> Chip Huggins
> SC House Dist 85
> 1-803-331-8468
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>


